
 

December 31, 2020 

 

Vial E-mail [AGOpinionRequests@azag.gov] 

Beau Roysden 
Solicitor General 
Office of the Attorney General 
2005 N. Central Avenue 
Phoenix, AZ  85004 

Re: Request for Legal Opinion Regarding Pima County Resolution No. 2020-98 

Dear Mr. Roysden: 

 On December 15, 2020, the Pima County Board of Supervisors adopted Resolution 
No. 2020-98, which imposes a mandatory curfew between 10:00 p.m. and 5:00 a.m., beginning 
on the date the resolution was adopted "and ending on when the Pima County Health Department 
first reports that the number of confirmed Covid-19 infections in Pima County fall below 100 per 
100,000 people, based on a 7-day moving average." 

 Pursuant to A.R.S. § 41-193(A)(7), I request a legal opinion on the following question:  
Does Resolution No. 2020-98 conflict with Governor Douglas A. Ducey's Executive Order 
2020-36 (May 12, 2020), or any other Executive Order, statute, constitutional provision, or other 
law? 

      Sincerely, 

 

       /s/ Bret Roberts    

       Representative Bret Roberts  
       Arizona House of Representatives 
       11th Legislative District 
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